
Students Arrested for Bringing Guns, 
Ammunition to Belleville East and 
Hazelwood West High Schools
by Dan Brannan, Content Director
October 25 2022 12:45 PM

 

BELLEVILLE - A day after the Central Visual and Performing Arts tragedy in St. Louis 
where two were killed and a gunman was shot and killed, students are in custody after 
they brought guns and ammunition to Belleville East High School and Hazelwood West 
High School on Tuesday.



Belleville School officials were told about social media reports that showed a 15-year-
old student handling a gun before school Tuesday. The Belleville East resource center 
and campus patrol found the 15-year-old and a 14-year-old at school and discovered 
guns and ammunition.

The two students were then isolated from those in the school and searched. The two 
have been arrested and law enforcement didn't believe any guns were displayed at 
school in this case.

A student also brought a gun to Hazelwood West High School Tuesday. Police said the 
student was apprehended and the gun was seized.

The incident at Belleville East High School and the other at Hazelwood West occurred 
one day after Alexandria Bell, 15, and teacher Jean Kuckza, 61, were shot and killed at 
Central Visual and Performing Arts High School in St. Louis. A total of seven victims 
were injured in the tragedy and the suspect was shot and killed by police.


